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Summary:- 

On the 19 December 2007 an appeal was submitted to the Planning Inspectorate on the basis of non-determination of application 07/0921.  In the light of any decision reached concerning application 08/0052, Members have to consider what case they would wish to be put forward concerning the appeal with regard to 07/0921.

Recommendation:-  

An updated report will be presented to Members following consideration of application 08/0052.

Catherine Elliot

Director of Development Services

Contact Officer:
Angus Hutchinson
Ext:
7173


To the Chairman and Members of the 





          DS.29/08

Development Control Committee 

1.0
Background

1.1  
Application 07/0921 was included in the Schedule of Applications for consideration by the Development Control Committee at its meeting on the 14 December 2007.  The recommendation was for approval, subject to the imposition of relevant conditions.  Members, however, resolved to defer consideration of the proposal in order to allow further negotiations to take place over the potential height and siting of any residential units with regard to the neighbouring properties at Elizabeth Welsh House, 1 Pennine Way and 2-14 Westville.

1.2  
On the 19 December 2007 an appeal was submitted to the Planning Inspectorate on the basis of non-determination of the application by the City Council.  The appellant’s requested choice of procedure is an Inquiry.

1.3  
Under the relevant regulations the Council is now in the position of having to prepare and submit a Statement of Case by the 18 March 2008.

1.4  
Members will be aware that the appellant has also submitted a revised application for the site, reference number 08/0052, seeking outline permission for 41 residential units which is up for consideration during this meeting.

2.0
Conclusion
2.1
In the light of any decision reached concerning application 08/0052, Members have to consider what case they would wish to be put forward concerning the appeal with regard to 07/0921. 


3.0
Recommendation
3.1 
An updated report will be presented to Members following consideration of application 08/0052.


Catherine Elliot

Director of Development Services

Contact Officer:
Angus Hutchinson
Ext:
7173
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